Cyngor Cymuned Dwyriw Community Council
Minutes of the Meeting of Dwyriw Community Council held on 

Thursday 28 May 2009 in The Church Hall, Cefn Coch at 8.30pm 

(Following on from the Annual Meeting)
Present:  Cllrs Heward (Chair), Davies, Hill, Willetts, Evans and the Clerk Sarah Yeomans.

1.
Apologies were received from Cllrs Huxley, Saul and County Cllr J Shearer.

2.
Declarations of Interest


Cllr Heward regarding Ysgol Rhiw Bechan.

3.
Minutes of April’s Meeting 


The minutes of April’s meeting were taken as read and accepted as a true record.


Proposed Cllr Willetts and seconded Cllr Davies.
4.
Matters Arising


There were no matters arising.

5.
Planning

Information had arrived from Powys about the revised protocol for community

benefits from wind farms.  

6.
Highways



a)  Pot holes were reported on the Fronhaul to Llanllugan road – the U2372  
     and the U2373 from Lawnt to the crossroads.


b)  The road by the new developments in Cefn Coch seems to now be 

      narrower just before the brow of the hill and councillors asked if this could


      be checked in case it is just the effect of the new curb stones.


c)  The catch pits in Adfa near the chapel are blocked and need attending to. 

7.
Adfa Play Area

a)  Cllr Heward told the meeting that the Ball Area has now been completed 
     and 
is getting a lot of use.  There are still a few snagging issues which need 
     to be resolved before the final payment is made and the representative from 
     Playdale is due to look at these soon.  The external fence will be erected   
     when the weather permits.   

    The Recreation committee has agreed to organise an official opening.


b) The annual inspection by ROSPA was carried out recently on the smaller 


     play area and everything was found to be in order.  A few points were 

     raised which will be monitored such as growth through the chain link fence


     and the problem of mole hills.  The two broken gates have been reported 


     previously and it is hoped that these will be repaired soon.

8.
Finance


a)  Current account - £14,511.77 and deposit account - £4120.11.


b)  Insurance Renewal

     The insurance renewal was approved for payment.  Advice regarding the 


     fidelity guarantee had been that it was the council’s decision whether to 
     increase the cover.  The present amount in the account is a temporary 

     situation which is due to the grant for the ball area being paid to the 

     council.  The current Fidelity limit is £2000 and councillors agreed that 
     they felt this was sufficient cover.


     The clerk had obtained a quote of £99.47 to cover the new sports wall.  The


     council agreed to defer this matter to the next meeting and to pay the 

     original sum requested for renewal for the time being.


c)  Invoices for Payment

     i) & ii)  Playdale – these invoices were to be left until the snagging issues 
     had been sorted out.


     iii) Allianz Insurance - £381.93 – cheque no. 100251


     iv) Vision ICT - renewal of website fee - £115.00 – cheque no 100252 


     v) Four donations from the annual meeting were approved


         i)  Wales Air Ambulance - £50 – cheque no 100253


        ii)  Plu’r Gweunydd - £50 – cheque no 100254


       iii)  Kidney Wales Foundation - £50 – cheque no 100255


       iv)  British Red Cross - £50 – cheque no 100256


All payments were approved by the council.

9.
Appointment of One Voice Wales Representative


Cllr Evans is the present representative and Cllr Hill proposed that he continue  
for a further year.  Everyone was in agreement and Cllr Evans accepted this 
role.

10.
Llanllugan Burial Ground


a)  Grave Space Reservation

     The Clerk had been approached by someone wishing to reserve a plot in the


     Burial Ground.  The council discussed this matter and agreed that a letter 
     should be sent confirming the reservation.  A copy should also be kept on 
     file for the future. 


b)  Update on Rules for Purchase of Plot

     The clerk had written a few notes on this subject and agreed to draft a letter 
     before the next meeting for approval.


c)  Cllr Davies reported that there was a build up of surplus waste from dug 


     graves which was being heaped up in the corner of the Burial Ground.  The


     Clerk would contact Geraint Peate for advice on this.

11.
Recent Refused Entries to Ysgol Rhiw Bechan


Cllr Heward as Dwyriw’s representative sitting on the Governing body of 
Ysgol Rhiw Bechan reported that two children from Adfa had recently applied 
to attend the school and had been refused entry.   It was understood that Rhiw 


Bechan had become the area school when Pantycrai was closed and children

would automatically be able to attend from the Adfa area.


Councillors were very concerned about this problem and agreed to write to  


protest at this decision.


Cllr Heward also reported that a new headmaster had now been appointed.

12.
Correspondence

1.  Letter from Dyfed-Powys police about the re-location of


     Chief Superintendant Gwyn Thomas to Carmarthen.


2.  Ysgol Rhiw Bechan Governor’s meeting minutes.


3.  Response of the Montgomeryshire Community Health Council to the

     consultation document on proposals for the future of CHCs in Wales.


4.  Information from OVW on a number of matters


5.  Contact details to improve liaison between Powys and Community 

     Councils.


6.  Really Welsh company offering details of their Welsh daffodils.


7.  WAG information for managing the safety of burial ground memorials.
     


8.  SLCC – Welsh conference Llandudno 7/7/2009


9.  SLCC – Cemetery management course Swansea 
10/6/2009


10. Notice of OVW conference and AGM – 
Pontrhydfendigaid


      10/10/2009


11. Notification of public Inspection accounts for Powys


12. Waste Awareness newsletter


13. Play for Wales publication


14. Kompan catalogue


15. Clerks and Councils Direct

13.
Welcome Letters

There were none.

14.
Items to be Included on the Next Agenda


Burial rules

15.
Date of the Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on 25 June 2009.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.40pm.
